
 

 

 
 
 

August 15, 2013 
Chris Fulsher 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Rural Municipality of Headingley  
1 – 126 Bridge Road. 
Headingley  MB  R4H 1G9 
 
Dear Mr. Fulsher: 
 
Re:   Rural Municipality of Headingley Sewage Treatment Plant - Environment Act Licence 

No.  2869 RR 
 
 Receipt of the May 24, 2013 letter regarding the Rural Municipality of Headingley Sewage 
Treatment Plant is acknowledged as a Notice of Alteration (NoA) in accordance with Section 14 of 
The Environment Act. 
 

The requested change to the Development as Licenced is for a one (1) year extension of 
Clause 5, to June 30, 2014, to acclimatize the reactor to the new flow, stabilize the sludge production 
process, undertake the necessary analysis, and  to assess the viability of beneficial re-use of waste 
solids and sewage sludge produced from the operation of the facility. 
 

The potential environmental effects of the requested change are considered to be 
insignificant. Accordingly, the request for an extension for one year to June 30, 2014 is hereby 
approved in accordance with section 14(2) of The Environment Act.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Rafiqul Chowdhury. P.Eng., at (204) 945-2614 
or by e-mail at Rafiqul.Chowdhury@gov.mb.ca.   
 

Yours truly, 
 
“Original signed by” 
 
Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
Director 
Environmental Approvals Branch 

 
c.    Don Labossiere, Director, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
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